4/1/25, 3:33 PM BoardDocs® Pro

SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, March 25, 2025)

Generated by Miriam Testasecca on Tuesday, March 25, 2025

Members present

Kelly Barrera, Bev Slough, Anthony Coleman, Jennifer Collins, Linda Thomson

Meeting called to order at 9 AM

- A. Meeting Opening
- 1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
- 2. Roll Call by Superintendent
- 3. Pledge of Allegiance by Ms. Collins.
- B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Mrs. Barrera stated that she had productive meetings in Tallahassee.

Dr. Thomson and Ms. Collins gave their condolences regarding the Liberty Pines Academy tragedy.

Mrs. Slough stated that she attended the Consortium of State Schoolboards Associations conference and found it very informative.

Mr. Coleman thanked parents for the survey results for the superintendent search.

Mr. Forson reminded everyone that the May 13 school board meeting has been moved to May 20 at 9 a.m.

- C. Workshop Topics
 - 1. Health Insurance Update presented by Ms. J. Wynn, along with Mark Bailey of the Bailey Group.
 - 2. Controlled Open Enrollment presented by Mrs. Nicole Cubbedge.

Public Comment:

- 1.Matt Brown, 19 Hope Street, St. Augustine, FL 32084 Mr. Brown spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- Allison Baker, 122 Gardner Avenue, St. Augustine, FL 32084
 Ms. Baker spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- Lisa Desci, no address given
 Ms Desci spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- 4. Deborah Waters, 42 Water Street, St. Augustine, FL 32084 Ms. Waters spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- 5. Bobby Christian, 3885 Oak Street, St. Augustine, FL 32084 Mr. Christian spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- 6. (online) Lourdes spoke about controlled open enrollment.
- 7. (online)Jane Broluss spoke about controlled open enrollment.

Back to workshop topics

- 3. Vendor Links presented by Mr. Patrick Snodgrass.
- 4. Kelly Ed Discussion presented by Mr. Wayne King and Mrs. Parker Raimann.
- D. Public Comment none
- E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent Dr. Thomson, Ms. Collins and Mrs. Barrera thanked the presenters for a very informative workshop.

Mrs. Slough asked if TRIM could be moved from 9/9 to 9/11, board agreed.

Mr. Forson spoke in support of Kelly Ed. for building more capacity.

F. Adjournment - 12:06 p.m.